

# Riversdale Rights Representatives



## **AGENDA & MINUTES: 11/12/2017**

Attendance: Isla (Year 6), Joshua (Year 6), Erin (Year 5), Remzy (Year 5), Victoria (Year 5), Sameet (Year 5), Lily (Year 4), Dylan (Year 4), Jack (Year 4), Cristina (Year 4), Heidi (Year 4), Kyla (Year 3), Kiyarn (Year 3), Angel (Year 2), Annabelle (Year 3) Toby (Year 2), Imogen (Year 2), Sikandar (Year 6), Ella (Year 6)

NB: The council members met throughout the fortnight between the previous meeting and the date above in smaller groups to have more focused and targeted discussions with Steven.

#### 1. Actions taken from last meeting:

School council discusses that teachers were more actively acknowledging their responses to marking (purple pen work) and so they felt more confident that they were making the right steps forward. This will be revisited at a later date.

## 2. The Backpack Project: Assembly

During a whole school assembly, a selection of learning council members spoke to the students about the campaign. They explained in detail why the school will be participating in the campaign, and gave them some information about what Mary's Meals do and why it is important. Steven supported with this where necessary. As well as this, the students explained that there will be posters around the school and a letter going home that will explain this to the parents.

The learning council also read out the list of items for the students so that they can start thinking about what they might be able to donate.

Steven explained that the items did not need to be brand new, and that as long as they are in good condition, the students and their families could donate something that has been used. A great example of this is clothing.

### 3. The Backpack Project: Marketing

Over the last two weeks, a number of the council members used their break and lunch times to help put together some marketing materials for the Backpack Project campaign.

A series of posters were put together which listed the various items that people could donate to help us put together the backpacks to be sent to Malawi. The posters had pictures to help the younger children see exactly what is expected.

Several students came together to help write a letter to parents to explain the campaign and why it is important for us as a rights respecting school. This was important as one of our goals as a council at the moment is to increase parent awareness of the UNCRC and their involvement in the council/school's campaigns related to it.

Steven also wrote a letter to parents to give them further background into Mary's Meals and both of these letters were sent home to parents at the end of term to ensure that they had time to think about what they could donate over the Christmas period.



Please see the letters that were sent home below:



To help engage the parents even more, Steven posted information about the campaign on the school website and on the school's twitter account. Steven tagged Mary's Meals in the tweets and also included a link to a useful video that the parents could watch at home with their children to learn more about the charity's work.



NEXT STEPS: The learning council will do another assembly for the students to remind them about the campaign after the Christmas break. Steven will speak to the PTC about the campaign and ask them to encourage the parents and carers to get involved with this also.